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July 16, 2019

To The Honorable

The Committee on Finance
and Personnel

Common Council

City of Milwaukee

RE: File No. 190471
Dear Committee Members:

The attached Memorandum of Understanding between the City and the Milwaukee
Professional Firefighters” Association is the result of the voluntary 2017 — 2020 Labor
Agreement. During negotiations for the 2017 — 2020 Labor Agreement it became know that the
Union had outstanding invoices with the City for hours used under Article 42, however, there
was a question on the calculation or the amount owed for the hours used. The parties looked at
the hours used and the calculations and came to the terms contained in the attached
Memorandum of Understanding. The parties also negotiated new language in this Article which
should eliminate any confusion on the calculation of hours owed the City.

Copies of the Memorandum of Understanding, a resolution approving it, and a fiscal note
are attached.

In view of the foregoing, it is recommended that this resolution be approved.

Sincerely,

Aol 11 L

Nicole M. Fleck
Labor Negotiator

Attachments

cc:  Chief Mark Rohlfing
Mark Bongiorno
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